

TENNESSEE TRAILS ASSOCIATION

CHATTANOOGA X TENNESSEEX X37405 X

P.O. Box 41446 Nashville, Tennessee 37204

three-day meeting

included

Saturday

and

Sunday

the auction

MINUTES Annual Meeting November 2, 1991

The meeting was held at Overton Lodge, Standing Stone State Park. About 65 people attended.

The president reported on the Cumberland Trail in the absence of the chairman, Bob Brown. He said that when the state eliminated the position of Cumberland Trail manager, the association cancelled its agreement with the state to maintain Section 2, and that TTA will concentrate in 1992 on routing the trail from Brady Mountain to Prentice Cooper State Forest, thus completing the routing, and doing whatever other work that can be done.

Bob Richards, state trails administrator, gave a detailed report on the status of trails under the new Department of Environment and Conservation.

The TTA Award was presented in absentia to Bobby Harbin, former Cumberland Trail manager. The Bill Stutz Award was presented to TTA member Gene Curp.

The following officers for 1992 were elected:

President, Bob Barnett Vice president, Tom Shepherd Corresponding secretary-treasurer, Judy Van Cleve Recording secretary, Evelyn Tretter Director: J. T. Jones

The president announced that the board had voted to give all left-over money from the 1991 annual meeting to the Black Fox Wetlands Preservation League, headquartered in Murfreesboro.

A standing ovation was given to Dot Lingerfelt, who has resigned the position of corresponding secretary-treasurer after 18 years. Dot paid tribute to Bill Stutz, for whom the Stutz award is named. He was one of the earliest supporters of TTA, and was a director at the time of his death.

Evelyn Tretter, Recording Secretary